
April 11, 2018 

Mohnton Borough Council met in regular session on the above date. Members present were 
Dale Eisenhofer, Joe Russ, Mary Gudikunst, Dave Kurczewski, Tim Moll, and President Mike 
DeFeo who presided. Also present was Zach Morey of Hoffert, Klonis PC and Mayor/Engineer  
Gary Kraft. Member Brad Grauel was not in attendance. 
 
The minutes of the March 2018 meetings were approved with a motion made by Dave 
Kurczewski, seconded by Tim Moll with all voting in favor. 
 
The Annual Community Yard Sale will be held on June 9th. 
 

• ENGINEER 
1. The sewer line relocation project on Wyomissing Ave should be complete on Friday. 

• CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 
1. Report submitted. 

• POLICE CHIEF 
1. Report given. 

• FIRE CHIEF 
1. Report given. 

• SOLICITOR 
1. A motion was made to approve preparation of an ordinance for a handicap parking 
space at 141 S Church Street by Dale Eisenhofer and seconded by Dave Kurczewski 
with all voting in favor. 
2. Dave Kurczewski made a motion to provide an exemption to the property owners of 
591 Wolfe Street to permit them to continue to use their on lot sewage system until such 
time as their system fails, at which point them must connect to the borough system. This 
motion was seconded by Tim Moll and duly passed by council. 

• PRESIDENT 
1. A complaint letter that was addressed to the president was made available for 
councilmembers to read. 
2. The concerts in the park have been scheduled for this summer and the president will 
talk to the fire company about serving food again this year. 

• MAYOR 
1. The request to purchase a second taser for the police department was discussed, 
resulting in a motion being made by Tim Moll to purchase the same model as we 
currently are using with the cost not to exceed $1200. Joe Russ seconded the motion 
and all voted in favor of the purchase. 
      

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

• BUILDINGS, GROUNDS & ZONING 
1. The solicitor will be sending a letter to D&R Auto about ceasing to use the park 
parking lot for their business use. A copy will be forwarded to the police department and 
the police department will enforce the ordinance regarding commercial use of the 
borough park property by D&R Auto. 
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2. Some reports of drug activity at the park has prompted some rearranging of benches 
and trash receptacles.         

• PERSONNEL & PUBLIC SAFETY 
1. The part time police officer hiring process was discussed.  

 
Dale Eisenhofer made a motion to approve the Treasurers Report and pay the bills, seconded 
by Tim Moll with all voting to approve. 

 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

 
 
 


